
STALMINE-WITH-STAYNALL PARISH COUNCIL 

Update from the clerk 7th November 2024 
 
 
Stalmine Play Ground Area 

Playground inspections for October 2024 have shown issues with leaves and moss. The leaves have been blown and 
the moss has been treated with 50/50 malgicide by Wyre Borough Council.   
  
Bus Stops  

I have spoken to the Plants Man and the Lengths Man in regards to washing the bus stops in the area, they have 
been given a list of the ones the council are responsible for, the Plants Man has now cleaned the bus stops.  

Christmas Switch on Donations 

I have confirmed with Saint James’s church that the council will be donating £125.00 for food and drink for the 
community event. I have also emailed John Evans from Over Wyre Brass informing him a donation from the council 
will be given to the sum of £75.00. Payment of the donations will be given after the event has taken place.  

Remembrance Sunday 

I have purchased two wreaths they have been given to Cllr John Bell-Fairclough to be taken to the service held at 
Saint James’s Church, and one to be placed at Hall Gate Lane. Sylvia the local contact for the Royal British Legion 
has been informed of the council’s wreath donations.  

Woodland work 

The public have been informed via the council’s social media outlets of the closure of the woodland. It has been 
closed off by myself and the contractor with signage put in place. The woodland worked commenced on the 15th 
October and was completed on Friday 18th.  

Stalmine Primary School carpark  

Cllr John Shedwick has been investigating the proceedings on the LCC side, so the carpark can be used for the 
school. I am happy to report that the car park is now open and in use for the school.  

Advertising for Co-Option Council Member 

I have revised the poster to advertise the position so it is clearer for the public to read. I have placed a A4 poster at the 
SPAR in Hambelton, one in each notice board (which have been fully cleaned). There is one attached to Stalmine 
Primary School’s newsletter, and there has been a push within the council’s media sources.  

Mill Lane Water on the Footpaths 

I have received concerns from local residents in regards to water flowing onto the footpath down Mill Lane. I have 
spoken to the contractors erecting the wall. They have confirmed that it is not the construction of the wall causing the 
water to leak, but a leak with the properties swimming pool. This has now been fixed.  

Virgin Bank Card 

The Virgin bank card has arrived and has now been used to purchase office supplies via the council’s Amazon 
Business account. 
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